
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 
 
 
 
DATE:  October 5, 2021 
   
TO:   Mayor & City Council    
CC:   Mercy Rushing, City Manager 
 
FROM:  David Madsen 
 
SUBJECT: Council Meeting Agenda Item: Replat 
    
 
 
Background Information:  The property is located on Hart Street just west of Wells. It 
is known as Lot 1, 2 of 14 Block 160-2 Mineola Townsites. The owners, Stuart and 
Kathryn Campion have requested a replat to subdivide into four lots to accommodate four 
single family dwellings. He was granted variances to reduce lot dimension to 
accommodate four lots. He will still be able to meet minimum square footage 
requirements by building two story homes. It was suggested that because of the narrow 
width of Hart Street and the addition of four homes, there could be some consideration in 
making Hart a one way street in the future. No public hearing is required.  
 
 
 
Recommendation:  Planning & Zoning recommends approval.  
 
 
 
Final Disposition: 
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